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   The Society’s next Annual General Meeting will be held on Sunday, January 8th at 
our regular venue, the Mercure Thame Lambert Hotel, London Road, Watlington,  
OX49 5SQ. 
 
   A special accommodation deal has been arranged for those who wish to stay 
overnight on Saturday January 7th, at a rate of £150 for two people sharing a double 
room on bed and breakfast, which will also include an allowance for dinner of £25 
per person. Reservations may be made by telephoning 01844 351496. 
 
  Details for booking refreshments before and Sunday lunch after the AGM will be 
sent out in due course. After lunch, our Speaker will be Richard Scott who will tell us   

                             about his adventures on the Peking to Paris Rally. 

 

 
 
 

https://www.google.com/search?client=firefox-b-d&q=lambert+arms+mercure+hotel


 
 

 
 

   Long-term members of the Society were greatly saddened by the passing of Fiona 
Littlejohn at the end of July. 
 

 
 

Fiona and Anthony Littlejohn at Prescott Hill Climb in one of only two surviving  
M.G. Tigresses. Anthony was Chairman of the Society in the early 2000s. 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

    In August, Malcolm Hewitson passed away after a thankfully short illness.  
Malcolm was an Associate Member of the Society and had been very supportive of 

our events for several years. 
 
 
 

 
Malcolm and Sue on the 2020 EMGS Derbyshire Peaks Tour in his Bentley. 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

   This event, which was blessed with glorious autumn sunshine, attracted 30 
members, spouses and friends.  
    
   Eighteen ‘rallyists’ had chosen to stay at the accommodation for the event a day 
ahead of the official start, and were able to watch the funeral of our Queen on a huge 
panoramic screen which had been set up in the hotel, joined by several residents 
from the village. 
 
   The group then departed for lunch at Chas & Sue’s home in Sutton Waldron, which 
included a guided tour of Chas’ collection of cars, automobilia, pond yachts and 
many other ‘Big Boys’ Toys’. In the afternoon the group progressed to the 
accommodation for the week, at The Grange in Oborn, just outside Sherborne. 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
Feeding time at The Grange. 

 

 
Chas Howe (left) is thanked by Chairman Rodney Kettel for organising the event. 



 
 
 

 
The cars arrive for our visit to the RNLI Centre in Poole. 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
The latest addition to the rescue fleet – The Duke of Edinburgh. 

 
 

    

      
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
“Three Fours” at Sculptures by The Lakes, near Dorchester. 

 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



        
 
 
 

 
How to enjoy a sculpture! 

 
 

 



 
 

Or alternatively, like this. 

 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

Meanwhile, at the Goodwood Revival Meeting, Alison Bond considers  
a single-seater M.G. … 

 

 
 
 
 

 



… and in Holland, the two Rudies – Vinke and de Vries – were at a local MMM and 
Vintage M.G. Rally, with Rudy Vinke’s immaculate 18/80 Mk II 2-seater. 

 

 
 
 

 
 

EMGS Scribe.  
 


